
Washoe-Storey Conservation District

1365 Corporate Boulevard
Reno, NV 89502

(775) 857-8500 ext. 131

Board of Supervisors Meeting

Minutes of August 21, 2017
Attendance:  

Bret Tyler, WSCD Chairman          
                        Absent - Bettina Scherer, NCDP Conserv. Specialist
James Shaffer, WSCD Secretary
       
      Telephone - Tory Friedman, WSCD Supervisor                                            Jim Gifford, NRCS District Conservationist                             Spencer Scott, WSCD Supervisor         
NDW Wildlife Biologist – Vacant                                            Reno/Sparks - Supervisor – Vacant                                           Kevin Roukey, WSCD Director 

                           Kathy Canfield -Storey County
I. Call to Order 

    A.  Determination of Board Quorum and Introduction of Guests

· It was determined there was a quorum & Bret Tyler called the meeting to order @ 3:30PM 
 II. Public Comments (three (3) minutes per comment)

· Update on Matt Setty – Order may be switched when he shows up.

· None
III. Review, Amendment and Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the June 26, 2017 were reviewed and Jim Shaffer made a motion to approve the minutes and Kathy Canfield seconded the motion.  Bret Tyler called for the question and it passed unanimously.

IV. External Agency Reports 

A. NRCS– Jim Gifford, District Conservationist – Informed the Board that his temporary assignment and Jessica Gwerder’s temporary assignment has ended. Update on projects related to irrigation, flood, fires and EQIP and FSA EQIP. Large number of Conservation Management Plans. Lemmon Valley Flood Project, contact person needed. Quick update on the temporary wall needing to be breached during last rain storms. Number of Farms in Washoe County, 393; Churchill County, 592; Storey 3 – 5 County, 3,000 Farms in Nevada.  Jim will try to get this number verify. Discussed how many requests for Urban Farming. Some discussion on Conservation Client Gateway to get $1,000.00 from NVACD. It has to be done by September. Discussion on Soil Workshop Donna Murphy Sharp, Washoe Valley garden group, would like NRCS and Spencer Scott, to put on a workshop. City of Reno requires engineered Hoop Houses and it is causing a decline in people applying because it is so negative. Joy Hastings, City of Reno contact at Building and Safety.   Try to get on their meeting agenda. Do not require produce of $1,000 product. Jim Shaffer will try to set up meeting with County.
B. NCDP – Bettina Scherer, Program Director - Absent 
C. NDOW – No Representative 
D. NVACD – Kevin Roukey discussed Conservation Client Gateway – Asked Spencer and Tory if they were getting set up.  That would get us $1,000.00 from NACD. Kevin will send follow-up reminder. The NACD annual conference will be in Minden, NV on November 4-7. 2017
E. FSA – Local office rep not in place.
F. Legislative Action – No Report – Cemetery project died as result of legislative action. 
V. District Projects
· Integrated Washoe County Water Project –Update from Lynn Zonge was that it is into the City of Reno for consideration.
· Sage Grouse Project – Kevin Roukey reported the fence markers are completed. 

· Working with NDOW and Vya CD to look for cost share funds for joint projects.
· Tenaya Creek – Kevin Roukey reported that TCHOA has not provided him with any updates on the status of the RFPs. Ray Maxwell had not heard anything, but will check into it.
· Storey County Projects – Kathy Canfield reported that there are no new relevant projects.
· Scotch Pine HOA – Kevin Roukey reported that he has not been able to contact the Galena Creek/Little Washoe Lake Ditch Company to initiate request for NRCS to provide Technical Services for the project and is waiting for a response. Will continue to try and contact Louis Damonte, possibly at the ranch.
VI. Internal District Issues 

A. Financial Reports – Kevin Roukey read bank balances reports, regular checking account; mitigation account; credit card charges; checks written and checks that needed to be written. 
· Bret Tyler brought up that all supervisors and staff should be filling out mileage reports for coming to meetings.

· Financial Reports were passed around for board review. Bret Tyler asked all in favor and it passed unanimously. August BLM training in Winnemucca, NV, and October 4-5 (Weds. - Thurs. 9 am -5 pm) NDF TELA Training in Carson City for a cost of $54.00. All who want to attend can carpool together.  Spencer Scott motion to accept report and pay the bills and Kathy Canfield seconded the motion.
B. Bi-Annual Public Meetings – Kevin Roukey reported that he has not had any contact with Lani Estill. 
C. Planning Discussion for LAWG
· Kevin to meet with Jim this month. 
VII. Supervisor, Staff and Consultant Items 

A. Announcements

· Matt Setty did not show up. Kevin will contact him to see if he wants to reschedule next month
· Brief discussion of possible NVACD sponsoring Spencer to go to Soil Champions conference.

· Spencer to try to get into NRCS Office to set up Client Gateway.  Contact is Jared
B. Local Workgroups Listings – Kevin and Jim Gifford are still coordinating with agencies to develop a list.
C. Staff Budget Issues

· County funding sources – Washoe County Planning – Still pursuing. Jim Shaffer will contact County Staff to get recommendation to discuss with County Manager.
· Discussion on Appointees – Need to invite Jeannie Herman to meetings

D. Washoe County Planning Reviews

· Kevin reported he has had 8 projects. 
· Received projects for review from Stantec. 
· Additional comments provided to Trevor Lloyd regarding weed control (prevention).
E. Storey County Planning reviews - No new projects for review.
F. Filling Vacancies for WSCD  – None reported – need to put notices on FB and Web-site (Bret)

G. Staff Funding – Place notice that we have them for sale.

H. Brett Tyler needs to transfer $2,254.52 from the Mitigation Fund, State $4,500.00 plus current balance.  
I. Space Allocation – Warehouse Clean-out is completed
J. Need to re-contact Counties for funding.

K. September 30, 2017 - Deadline for Annual Report

L. Truckee River Bike Trail
VIII. Next District Meeting Items
A. Next meeting will be September 18, 2017. 
IX. Adjourn – meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm
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